
 

NEWS RELEASE 

CITY OF JONESVILLE 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

UPDATE TO JONESVILLE CITY SERVICES – STAY HOME, STAY SAFE 

 

As required by the Governor’s Executive Order, the City of Jonesville will postpone all non-essential 

services through April 13, 2020.  All essential services will continue; this includes police, fire, water and 

sanitary sewer services, and public parks maintenance. 

 

The following services and activities are cancelled, postponed or closed: 

 

• All City parks are open. However, pavilions and play equipment are closed. 

• Spring yard waste and brush pickup are postponed until further notice. 

• The spring bulk trash clean-up is postponed until further notice. 

• Recreation baseball and softball registrations are suspended at this time. 

• Zoning permits will only be issued for essential work needed to provide safe shelter. 

• The April Cemetery Committee and Planning Commission meetings are cancelled. 

 

City offices will remain closed to the public.  If you need to do business with the City of Jonesville, please 

continue to use online service through our website, www.jonesville.org.  Utility payments can be made 

on the website or by dropping checks in the secure drop box on the Evans Street side of City Hall, or by 

mailing to City Hall at 265 E. Chicago Street in Jonesville.  The City is maintaining a minimal number of 

staff on site to deliver essential services and can be reached by phone during regular business hours of 

Monday through Friday from 8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. at (517) 849-2104. Staff not on site are working 

from home and will return messages as they are able. A city employee email contact directory can be 

found on the City’s website.   

 

Please contact 911 with any emergencies, including after-hours water or sewer emergencies. 

 

The City is continually monitoring the situation and may make further adjustments as conditions 

warrant.  We extend our thanks and appreciation for the patience of all that we serve. 

 

### 

 

Contact Information: 

Jeff Gray, City Manager 

265 E. Chicago Street 

Jonesville, MI 49250 

(517) 849-2104 

(517) 849-9037 fax 

jgray@jonesville.org  


